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óEncourage One Another and Build Each Other Upô  
 

1 Thessalonians 5: 11 

 

Thankfulness Compassion Perseverance Forgiveness Courage Friendship 

 

Newsletter ς Friday 2nd July 2021 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
As we reach the end of the Summer Term, we begin to reflect on the year, what has gone well and 
what we can improve on. This year has been particularly challenging for the children. They have 
spent the entire year in a Bubble with the children in their class. They do not mix with other children 
from other classes once they are in school. This means that their friendships are limited to the people 
in their year group. It means that the younger children have only ever met the older children through 
a screen. We have not had an opportunity to meet together in person at all. We are one school, but 
we are in 4 very separate bubbles. I am so sad for all the things that the children have lost, for all the 
social learning that has been missed and for the lost experiences that are such a big part of being at 
Primary School. 
 
Despite the difficult challenges, the children of Witheridge Academy continue to stay positive, bright 
and full of joy. Every child I speak to tells me about the fun things they have been doing in class, I 
hear laughter at play times, and I see children doing the thing they do best - being resilient. It amazes 
me how well the children adapt to each hurdle that comes their way. Class 3 and 4 have 
demonstrated this fantastically this week, as Mr Manning and Mrs Nott have been teaching from 
home. The children have been amazing! They have continued to learn, work hard and try their best, 
despite only being able to see their teacher through a screen. WELL DONE, CLASS 3 and 4! 
 
I am also incredibly proud of the wonderful staff your children spend time with every day. The staff 
have gone above and beyond to make sure that the children continue to be able to learn and that 
they experience as much as possible within the restrictions. This year has challenged even our most 
experienced members of staff. It has forced them to change and adapt their practise during 
lockdowns and within the incredibly strict guidelines we have been given. Despite this, every single 
member of staff, be that admin, teaching, cleaning, support or kitchen, comes in to school every day 
with a big smile, new ideas and most importantly a passion for Witheridge Academy.   
 
I am sure some of you have been disappointed to have 'missed out' on certain events this year. We 
are disappointed too. Sports Day is a classic example of this. We would LOVE to invite all the parents 
in, host a BBQ or a picnic and get the children together for a day of fun. However, we simply cannot 
do this with the restrictions in place. The guidance for schools is very clear, and we have to follow it. 
What is important to remember, in every decision we make, is 'what is the most important thing in 
this situation' the answer is always 'the children'. We put the children at the heart of every decision 
we make here and we are proud that we do this.  
 
I hope you have a wonderful weekend.  
 
All the best, 
Miss Ratcliffe 
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Celebration Assembly 

Well Done  

For receiving a  

Certificate of Achievement  

 

 

Work 

 
Pre-School ς Mitchell this week has made Jayne and Lisa very proud when having snacks.  He now eats   
                        without encouragement and shows willingness to try foods he doesnΩt usually like. 
 
Class 1 ς Arthur W for his focus and effort in writing. 
                 Declan for working hard to include finger spaces in his writing. 
 
Class 2 ς Evie for the content of writing and trying really hard with her cursive hand writing. 
 
Class 3 ς Jacob Lam for outstanding Maths knowledge. 
 
Class 4 ς Chloe ς For some excellent work on fractions this week, and for clearly explaining   
                 understanding to a partner using stem sentences. 
 

Reaching 10 on the Pre-School Caterpillar 

 

Jenson & Hunter 

 

40 Merits 

 
Class 2 ς Mason, Cody, Evie, Max, Josh, Zack, Hope & Isabelle 
Class 3 ς Kyah 
Class 4 ς Millie, Amelia, Kirsty, Blake, Finley, Tiamii & Chloe 
 

60 Merits 

 
 

Contribution 

 
E-Safety ς Cayden and Owen ς For dealing with a situation where they felt unsafe online in the  
                                                        right way by telling an adult. 
 

House Points 

Discovery 63 Endeavour 45 

Enterprise 48 Voyager 59 
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Class 3s 'snap of the week' 
 

I have been so impressed with Class 3õs resilience and perseverance this week! Nothing could 

stop us learning and we even managed to do a virtual workout and yoga session for PE.  

  
Please check out our website for all the Snap of the Week enteries  

Snap of the Week - Team Academy Trust 
 

 
 

Find us on;  
Website: https://www.teamacademytrust.com/witheridge   

Facebook: @Witheridge CofE Academy  

Email: admin@witheridge.devon.sch.uk  

Witheridge Blog:  https://witheridge.edublogs.org/  
 

Snap of the Week 

Class 3 
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https://www.teamacademytrust.com/gallery/?pid=101&gcatid=35&albumid=1324
https://www.teamacademytrust.com/witheridge
mailto:admin@witheridge.devon.sch.uk
https://witheridge.edublogs.org/


School Dinner Menu week commencing 5th July  2021 
 

Week 3 
 

Monday 
 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Main 
Meatballs in 

Tomato 
Sauce 

Hunters 
Chicken 

Roast of the day Sausage Roll Fish Fingers 

Vegetarian 
Vegetable 
Omelette 

Cauliflower 
Cheese 

Broccoli & 
cheese Bake 

Vegetarian 
Tart 

Cheese 
Omelette 

Sides 
Pasta and 
Seasonal 

Veg 

Sliced Potatoes 
& Mixed Veg 

Roast Potatoes, 
Mash Potatoes, 
Seasonal Veg & 

Gravy 

Creamed 
Potatoes,  
Seasonal 

Veg/Baked 
Beans  

Golden Fries, 
Salad, Veg or 
Baked Beans 

Dessert 
Fruit & 
Yogurt 

Peach Melba & 
Ice Cream  

Fruit Platter 
Fruit Crumble 
with Custard 

Shortbread 
Biscuit 

 
Also available every day: -   Jacket Potato with Tuna, Cheese and/or Beans.  Fruit Yogurt or Fresh Fruit.    

Pre-School - £1.80 per meal.  Reception & KS1 children ς Universal Free School Meals, KS2 children £2.35 per meal.   
Payments for meal to be made via Parent Pay. 

 

 

COVID TESTS  
With cases of Covid on the rise we need to be sure correct action is being taken and 
correct guidance provided to all parents. If a pupil or adult displays one or more of the 
following Covid symptoms they must immediately self-isolate and seek a PCR test. 
Whilst waiting for the results of that test their HOUSEHOLD must also self-isolate.  
 
Main symptoms:  

       ¶ High temperature: 37.8 degrees or above  

       ¶ A new, continuous cough  

       ¶ A loss or change to sense of smell or taste  
 
A Lateral Flow Test (LFT) cannot be used when someone displays a symptom. LFT are 
only recommended for adults with no symptoms, many people are testing twice 
ǿŜŜƪƭȅΣ [C¢Ωǎ ŀŎǘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǿŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƳŜŎƘŀƴƛǎƳΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǎǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƎƛǾŜ you the 
results at home within 30 minutes. 
 
A PCR test is the official test, for when someone has symptoms, that needs always 
need to be booked at a covid testing centre and the results take approx. 24 hours.  
 

LFT ς weekly testing when no symptoms present.  
PCR ς official test when showing symptoms 
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TERM DATES 2021/2022 
 

Autumn Term Spring Term Summer Term 
 

First Day: 
8th Sept 2021 

 
Half-term: 

25th - 29th Oct 2021 
 

Last Day: 
17th December 2021 

 
First Day: 

5th January 2022 
 

Half-term: 
21st - 25th February 2022 

 
Last Day: 

8th April 2022 

 
First Day: 

25th April 2022 
 

Bank Holiday: 2nd May 2022 
 

Half-term & Bank Holiday: 30th 
May ς 5th June 2022 

 
Last Day: 

22nd July 2022 
 

 Non pupil days: 6th & 7th September 2021, 4th January 2022, 25th & 26th July 2022. 
 
 

Key Dates for the Summer Term 2021: 
 

Friday 2nd July    Final payment for the Wild Side Experience due on Parent Pay 
Monday 5th July  Year 6 Swimming 
Wednesday 7th July   Information evening for new Reception Starters 5pm via Zoom 
Thursday 8th July   Class 4 Forest School 
    Year 6 Swimming (Swapped day due to Sports Day) 
    Tours of the school for New Reception Starters 3.30-5.30 
Friday 9th July    Class 3 Gardening Club  
Monday 12th July   Sports Day 

Class 1 - 9:20-10:20, Class 2 ς 10:45 ς 11:45,  
Class 3 ς 1:05 ς 2:05, Class 4 ς 2:15 ς 3:15 

    Tour of the school for Reception starters 
Tuesday 13th July   Year 6 Witheridge Challenge 
Thursday 15th July  Year 3, 4 & 5 Wildside Residential 
Friday 16th July  Year 3, 4 & 5 Wildside Residential 
Monday 19th July  FSU Graduation Ceremony 
Wednesday 21st July  Year 6 End of Year Show and Church Service 
Thursday 22nd July   School Reports  
    Farm School FSU 
     LAST DAY OF TERM 
Monday 6th September Non Pupil Day  
Tuesday 7th September Non Pupil Days 
Wednesday 8th September FIRST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM  
 

These dates are intended as a guide and you will be notified of any changes. 
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Gardening Club News 
 
There was much excitement this week as the pupils realized it was time to collect some of our 
produce, cook it and eat it. 
 
They dug up some new potatoes and onions from the Outdoor Learning Area and under the guidance 
of Mr. Wiggans washed and prepared the vegetables. 
 
The new potatoes were cut up small and boiled while the onions and some Pancetta were fried 
together in some butter. Finally the potatoes once boiled were drained and mixed with the butter, 
Pancetta and onions then seasoned with salt and pepper. 
 
Delicious was the response from the pupils as they polished off the lot. 
 
I think they now see the benefits of growing their own vegetables! 
 
wƻƭƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŎǊƻǇǎΣ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ LΩƳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦƛƎǳǊŜ ƻǳǘ ŀ ǊŜŎƛǇŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊƎŜǘǘŜǎ. 
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Many thanks to everyone who donated to the Bag2School collection this morning, 
we managed to have a weight of 270kg meaning £81 raised for the 

Witheridge PTFA for our children. 
 

 
Exciting Ice Cream newsΧΧΧ ICE CREAM FRIDAY! 

 
Starting next week, every Friday after school until school breaks up for summer, 

the PTFA will be selling Ice Creams for £1 each.    
²ƘŀǘΩǎ better than cooling down with an ice cream during these lovely sunny days. 

 
If your child is in Year 6 and walks to and from school and you would like them to 

have an ice-cream, please send them to school with £1. 
 

Many thanks 
 

The Witheridge PTFA 
 

Next Meeting ð 23rd September at 8pm 
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Community Events:   
 
 
 
 
The Garden Club are planning to hold their Summer 
Show on Saturday 7th August at the Parish Hall.  As none 
of their clubs and societies are yet open, they 
wondered if any of the children from school would be 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ   
 
Please see the separate attachment for the schedule, 
entry form and a colouring picture.  It would be great to 
have the children taking part. 
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Any articles which appear in the school newsletter, that have not been organised by or on behalf of the school, have not been 

verified by TEAM Multi-Academy Trust as to the suitability for children. The news items are for parent information only. 
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